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SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 
 

September 1, 2022 
 

Hello Troop 3 Family! 
 

The new program year is here! We wrapped up the 2021-2022 Program Year with a very 
busy month of August. We had a Venture trip, a camping trip, a baseball game, an Eagle 
Project and an Eagle Board. September has shaped up to be our biggest month for 
Community Service. We've got the Lobster Pot parking, Library Bazaar, the Gold Star 
Garden dedication, and College Settlement's 100th Birthday Party. We're also squeezing 
in a backpacking trip to World's End, and Eagle Court of Honor and a Family/Recruiting 
Picnic at Nockamixon. Check out all of the details below, and please try to attend as much 
as you can. 
 

With the return to school, we'll return to regular troop meetings at the church in Class A's. I 
hope that we can all get back into the swing of the things. Both the Venture trip and the 
August trip were nearly cancelled due to low attendance. We've got a lot of great things 
coming in the new program year, and I am excited about what's to come! 
 

Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 



Meetings 

9/5 No Troop 
Meeting 
 
9/7 TLC 
7:30 PM 
Mr. Grimes' House 
 
9/8 Staff Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
9/12 Apollo's Eagle 
Court of Honor 
6:30 PM 
College Settlement 
 
9/19 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
9/26 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 

 

Service 

9/9 Lobster Pot 
Parking Prep 
5-6:30 PM 
Hatboro Memorial 
Park 
 
9/10 Library 
Bazaar 
8-9 AM and 
1:45-2:45 PM 
Union Library 
 
9/10 Lobster Pot 
Parking 
4-6:30 PM 
Hatboro Memorial 
Park 
 
9/17 CS 100th 
Birthday Party 
1-4 PM 
College Settlement 
9/25 Gold Star 
Garden Dedication 
10:30 AM 
Miller Meadow 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Camping 

9/16-9/18 
Backpacking 
World's End State 
Park  

 

District/ 
Council Events 

 
9/10 NRA Basic 
Shotgun Course 
Musser SR 
 
/30-10/2 
NYLT (1st 
Weekend) 
Musser SR 
  

 

Other 

 
9/24 Troop 3 
Family Picnic 
10 AM - 4 PM 
Lake Nockamixon 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, September 5th 

No Troop Meeting. 
 

Have a Happy Labor Day! 

 

 

 

 

 

TLC Meeting 
 

Wednesday, September 7th at 7:30 pm (Yes, Wednesday, not Tuesday) the TLC will 
meet at my house to discuss August and September, and to plan October. 

 



Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 8th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting at 
Hatboro Baptist Church. We will be reviewing August and September, and planning 
October. 

 

Good Turn - Lobster Pot Parking Preparation 
 

Friday, September 9th from 5 to 6:30 PM we will be setting up the parking lot for the 
Lobster Pot Dinner at Hatboro Memorial Park. Mr. John needs lots of help, including 
adults! No uniform necessary for this. 

 

Good Turn - Library Bazaar 
 

Saturday, September 10th is the Library Bazaar at the 
Hatboro Union Library. As usual we will be helping the 
library to set up and take down all of the books, tables, 
and canopies. They couldn't do it without us. Please 
come and lend a hand from 8-9 AM and again from 1:45-
2:45 PM. 
 

Wear your Class B Uniform! 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Turn - Lobster Pot Parking 
 

Saturday, September 10th from 4 to 6:30 PM we will be 
directing traffic in the parking lots for the Lobster Pot 
Dinner at Hatboro Memorial Park. Mr. John needs lots of 
help for this one, too, including adults! We'll be manning 
three parking lots this year. 
 
 

Wear your Class A Uniform! 

 

 

 

 

 

Apollo Marks Eagle Court of Honor 
 



Monday, September 12th we will (finally) be 
celebrating Apollo's accomplishment of earning the 
rank of Eagle Scout! The ceremony will be held at 
Ivan's outdoor amphitheater on the Day Camp side of 
College Settlement. Scouts and Scouters, please 
arrive by 6:30 PM to help set up for the ceremony, 
which will start promptly at 7:30 PM. 
 

Wear your Full Class A Uniform with neckerchief and 
merit badge sash! 

 

 

 

 

 

Backpacking at World's End State Park 
 

Friday, September 16th to the 18th our 
September trip will be taking us to World's 
End State Park. Friday night we'll camp in 
the lean-tos at Spruce Run Outpost, then 
hit the Loyalsock Trail on Saturday 
morning. Saturday night will be spent on 
the trail, and we'll head home on Sunday. 
 

The cost of the trip is $40. 
 

We will not be having a regular troop 
meeting before the trip, so we'll be 
sending out details and a questionnaire in 
a separate email soon. The plan is to offer 

both a short and a long trek. We need to know if you are going, your trek preference, and 
your meal request for dinner Saturday. 
 

If you are interested, please contact Mr. Lavelle at 215-385-0987 or lavejp@gmail.com 
and keep an eye out for that email! 

 

 

 

 

 

College Settlement 100th Birthday Party 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVyE7mI2TFbEViFJ3f53gOVWIrt1IBjfaFxGKKoIUXAqkbP_Hz4QVB-CUE1wSHp7VZaTrhpiCF0_-19YUe-ph_VxVGoPcHQipGAU4hh6xaIwMlwn62-nw38asrIyax7LPegM3KRISP8z6Vg0Pirk_EpMeaCmzI_GcicusSV0Q1ByA=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVyE7mI2TFbEViFJ3f53gOVWIrt1IBjfaFxGKKoIUXAqkbP_Hz4QVB-CUE1wSHp7VZaTrhpiCF0_-19YUe-ph_VxVGoPcHQipGAU4hh6xaIwMlwn62-nw38asrIyax7LPegM3KRISP8z6Vg0Pirk_EpMeaCmzI_GcicusSV0Q1ByA=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==


On Saturday, September 17th College 
Settlement Camp is celebrating its 100 years of 
Shaping the lives of young people by instilling 
respect for self, others and our natural world. 
Their mission is 100% compatible with the ideals 
of Scouting. If you are not going on the 
backpacking trip, please make a point of helping 
out at their celebration from 1-4 PM. They have 
asked us to run a Frisbee Golf Course on the 
lawn. This is a big deal, and they certainly could 
use our help. 
 

Wear your Red Class B T-Shirt 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, September 19th at 7:30 PM we will be back to regular troop meetings at 
Hatboro Baptist Church in Class A uniforms. 

 

Troop 3 Family Picnic 
 

Saturday, September 24th we will be holding a 
family picnic at the Haycock Boat Launch at Lake 
Nockamixon! This is also a recruiting event, so all 
Scouting age youth, and Webelos and Arrows 
from local cub packs (and their families, of course) 
are welcome to join us. 
 

There's no cost, but it is a potluck lunch. Bring 
salads, sides, and desserts. The troop will provide 
burgers, hot dogs, and beverages. 
 

We are asking Troop 3 members to come at 10 
AM to help set up, and our guests will arrive at 11 
AM. 
 

It's going to be a fun day, with volley ball, 
canoeing, kayaking, among other activities!  

 

 

 

 

 

Gold Star Garden Dedication Ceremony 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVFaXpBrOV4SwWDahGvm3ifheTNguFFASNBhJLNjooDvcDCJOvM3wb8Qssn6TQliTsUZ20kyMO7b0f-vzYhNNNpIBmtZOfgC-vGGAZTrILzP8=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVFaXpBrOV4SwWDahGvm3ifheTNguFFASNBhJLNjooDvcDCJOvM3wb8Qssn6TQliTsUZ20kyMO7b0f-vzYhNNNpIBmtZOfgC-vGGAZTrILzP8=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVFaXpBrOV4SwWDahGvm3ifheTNguFFASNBhJLNjooDvcDCJOvM3wb8Qssn6TQliTsUZ20kyMO7b0f-vzYhNNNpIBmtZOfgC-vGGAZTrILzP8=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVwnT1uu6ONnavMMPWS5cdU-MX6oKf6PpyThjgNjSaDzKhBJ_E0xxUAb4Rr4fEa4W53ExzA8XSkpKd6ob-rw7T82WST2Ffh823bxy7jfocb4X6TNOaYZzQotU_vxRo-zMmhvthxM4N3NQw-1y1vj93Sb647bZJVkGrYqa9FEabjNdf_q6qbF_S_dfUSnJ1zC9Pq_nXPiC-nc-OpI7Zdae2Rwrboee6Fo7_tNUz6MNjmUz_c1wZLCUojMkHy0savUaSS9rXwPEktQcBYdRkCXyIR2ICrFnzkTIyV-dbcirniQV3lDWpDNYlIETwx3-GPd20V3sim5lTl6j7KyA5cdYbIS5DAAgBf1j0kcWXcngCNa_RElqCrWnoNHM7G_ybsu74S63ZBm32MhjgrCx4LBFBwxoWPeUevkMlwF4ImAJLsu-xKbtnMQaijhQ2nFet2acotkB0shWB5lsoFKUkof3V-BLN-hIvPmyCQ9Ji6llGRoMGAN4xFofLXsN-WKEPqfBISEf0jjeFwko3yJ0ZStaoXH37sjxuGfit&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVwnT1uu6ONnavMMPWS5cdU-MX6oKf6PpyThjgNjSaDzKhBJ_E0xxUAb4Rr4fEa4W53ExzA8XSkpKd6ob-rw7T82WST2Ffh823bxy7jfocb4X6TNOaYZzQotU_vxRo-zMmhvthxM4N3NQw-1y1vj93Sb647bZJVkGrYqa9FEabjNdf_q6qbF_S_dfUSnJ1zC9Pq_nXPiC-nc-OpI7Zdae2Rwrboee6Fo7_tNUz6MNjmUz_c1wZLCUojMkHy0savUaSS9rXwPEktQcBYdRkCXyIR2ICrFnzkTIyV-dbcirniQV3lDWpDNYlIETwx3-GPd20V3sim5lTl6j7KyA5cdYbIS5DAAgBf1j0kcWXcngCNa_RElqCrWnoNHM7G_ybsu74S63ZBm32MhjgrCx4LBFBwxoWPeUevkMlwF4ImAJLsu-xKbtnMQaijhQ2nFet2acotkB0shWB5lsoFKUkof3V-BLN-hIvPmyCQ9Ji6llGRoMGAN4xFofLXsN-WKEPqfBISEf0jjeFwko3yJ0ZStaoXH37sjxuGfit&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==


Sunday, September 25th at 11 AM the Borough of 
Hatboro is dedicating the Gold Star Garden, honoring 
Gold Star families across the country, at Miller Meadow 
Park on the south end of town. Troop 3 plans to provide 
the Honor Guard for ceremony. 
 

Wear Full Class A Uniform with neckerchief and sash! 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, September 26th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist Church. 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

New 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

The 2022-2023 Program Year has begun! Please mark these important dates in your 
Family Calendar! 
 

Click here for the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVd_WE0JzJk7DktP45kIHlEBCu30QgC0aUtKDo-3CH16y0spftD17myx4TCTmuwZaEQ7Af07AHasfSrXixCoWsb_TEKqDWXGDXMG2NpGmABDjfqbvRXw8GaMsvVP7GPDSkoLnS2-G-u9MOpUcbC3pnuWZKNelwb817yK9EOxS3xp3pYgVQtUkSfvZ2n8Kh2Ry71l32VJaY1iqMxdr_1P-XYrxmPqwznvoJuD0El1KMBGFYZCXg-gm5tvnC1vNHheKq4DGLBRuJAy2Ahfc_7lnsVrzh3vJ1QlGF&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVd_WE0JzJk7DktP45kIHlEBCu30QgC0aUtKDo-3CH16y0spftD17myx4TCTmuwZaEQ7Af07AHasfSrXixCoWsb_TEKqDWXGDXMG2NpGmABDjfqbvRXw8GaMsvVP7GPDSkoLnS2-G-u9MOpUcbC3pnuWZKNelwb817yK9EOxS3xp3pYgVQtUkSfvZ2n8Kh2Ry71l32VJaY1iqMxdr_1P-XYrxmPqwznvoJuD0El1KMBGFYZCXg-gm5tvnC1vNHheKq4DGLBRuJAy2Ahfc_7lnsVrzh3vJ1QlGF&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVNXt5CaG5OdK0NVLvCx--9ZNbXd1xB5MceRYq04AdQlCs5w2hLApnO5klvqK-aT_W4agm2OYenyZyGGBuCyTuHSBn014ftrPbL5kL6hXyZ4HNfG8ttiSbXmRt24N45LejhulanxP0S9_EGxVwSxfNQamVC-RGuWUWPkIpnxOnH9k=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==


 

 

Shooting Sports NRA Training Opportunities 
 

Cradle of Liberty Council has scheduled several Shooting Sports Training opportunities in 
September and October. 
 

We need trained leaders to be able to continue to operate our own shooting sports 
weekends, like Resica in February. Because this training is critical our operations, the 
troop will reimburse the course fees. 
 

September 10 - Basic shotgun at Nelson Training Center 
September 24-25 - Shotgun Instructor at Schweiker Lodge 

October 15 - Basic Rifle at Nelson Training Center 
October 22-23 - Rifle Instructor at Nelson Training Center 
 

Click here for Shooting Sports NRA Training Registration 

 

Register for the courses online and send the receipt to me with a copies to Brian Dutill 
(bdutill@verizon.net) and Jim Brown (jimwg40@gmail.com). 

 

National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVIgwjZW_NlhiI-kirA2VOrLGR52coiF0gpAD2nebK0jf7jupMCs4xcool8L5Ae9_ovP8ZQZ8gNSQxRB9FNN_WxNl4Ji9ZyogO&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXVNXt5CaG5OdK0NVLvCx--9ZNbXd1xB5MceRYq04AdQlCs5w2hLApnO5klvqK-aT_W4agm2OYenyZyGGBuCyTuHSBn014ftrPbL5kL6hXyZ4HNfG8ttiSbXmRt24N45LejhulanxP0S9_EGxVwSxfNQamVC-RGuWUWPkIpnxOnH9k=&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==


Registration for the Fall offering of NYLT is 
open. The Fall session is offered over two 
weekends, and you must attend both. The 
first weekend is 9/30-10/2 and the second is 
10/7-10/9. Click here for details. 
 

Note that this training is open all Scouts age 
13 and older who hold the rank of First Class 
or higher. 
 

Half the cost of the training will be 
reimbursed by the troop upon completion. 
 

This training is required to hold the office of 
SPL in Troop 3, and highly recommended for 
Patrol Leaders. 

 

 

 

 

 

75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee 
 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary is only two short 
years away, and we want to celebrate in 
style! We are convening a Planning 
Committee who will meet for the first time in 
September. 
 

If you are interested in helping, please Mr. 
Waeltz or me know. 
 

Click here for details. 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Tom Dutill is an Eagle Scout! 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxQzFx4ww8JXV04694sAl8PLsataN6OtGgJiNkdt8yj-FnE752zLExfNorC0TP7UpsHDSkCAUAwEYc8ycimchAoF7hzp0ZoygJMFOnS2tcszV&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hZrdznOtRlNtAT31f7hrUdu_Y_82W5T72duKRMhQyNmlNOg3HAYdxXaMbvHXhE6rSCbePKWO99cXIHTQOCDSNUUDLaZ5rnp_3eOJWPMImZ_2UIoLte4xo0ZimTiNux1ZQfI4jYV3Vl-z_P5PMNAMCw==&c=9Cwd0YkJpKQjmj7H1wPD823xHVHpyOWvIGmJs8Gm8NDM_yoMfiXQyQ==&ch=g2Vo4KtYufnXv8adaUfKl5L6ui5l3d8TmYxNsBJ_P1OQ8KAPwvRV6w==


 

 

On August 18th, Tom Dutill passed his Washington District Board of Review with flying 
colors! Congratulations to Troop 3's newest Eagle Scout! And congratulations to the entire 
Dutill family! 
 

Great job, Tom! 
 

Brady Brzowski passed his OA Ordeal 
 



 

 

On August 10th and 11th, Brady Brzowski completed his Ordeal for Order of the Arrow. 
He is now a member of Unami Lodge 1! 
 

Congratulations, Brady! 
 

Nate Snyder Completed His Eagle Project 
 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

On August 6th and 7th, Nate Snyder and his team of volunteers constructed an 
orienteering course at College Settlement. 
 

Fantastic Work, Nate! 
 

Crew 3 Paddled the Upper Susquehanna River 
 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



On July 30th through August 4th, Crew 3 headed up to the Upper Susquehanna River. 
We put in at a boat launch in Sayre PA, just below the NY state border. We covered 
almost 90 miles over 5 days on the water, camping along the way. The small crew this 
year made the experience different from the Allagash, but it was still an incredible time. 
Having never been there, the river was much more remote in that region than I thought it 
would be. 
 

I want to thank Mr. Lavelle and Mr. Murphy for arranging the whole trip, and I want to 
thank Apollo, Cameron, and Tom signing up. Especially Tom, who ended up having the 
longest Scoutmaster Conference for Eagle in history. As canoe partners for 6 or 7 hours a 
day for 5 days, we talked a whole lot! 
 

Also, a huge thank you to Mr. Marks and Mr. Waeltz for taking the time to drive us up, 
and treating us to terrific dinner and cold root beer when we got off the river. Knoebel's 
was a blast, and the log flume was the closest thing to a canoe for them. 
 

We couldn't have done it without your help! 
 

Troop 3 at Susquehannock State Park and Buck Motorsports 
 

 

 



On August 19th to the 21st, we camped at Susquehannock State Park and spent the 
evening Saturday night at Buck Motorsports. I am bummed that I was unable to this trip. It 
sounds like it was a lot of fun, except the part about roudy locals causing a ruckus in the 
park all night on Saturday. 
 

Thank you Mr. Marks for making all of the last minute arrangements! 
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

The following Scouts are celebrating birthdays this month: 
Riley Russell - September 11 

Adam Hendrickson - September 21 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

 

 


